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Memorandum of Understanding
Between the City of Shoreline Police Department and
The Snohomish County Sheriff’s Office
For emergency police service to the unincorporated area of Snohomish County
called Pt. Wells

ORIGINAL

The 1ntent of this Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is to define protocols under
which the Shoreline Police Department (SPD) will provide emergency first responder
services to the Point Wells Chevron Plant, located in the unincorporated area of
Snohomish County.

Conditions of Consent:

The Snohomish County Sheriff’s Office (SCSO) retains jurisdiction over this
unincorporated island and in no way relinquishes the duties and responsibilities to
providing service to this area. However, there may be an occasion where an emergency
arises at Point Wells and the response time for Snohomish County, because of inadequate
access routes, would be detrimental to public safety. Therefore, under Washington
Mutual Aid Peace Officers Powers Act, RCW 10.93, the Shoreline Police Department, a
contracted police department of the King County Sheriff’s Office, will provide
emergency response when needed.

Emergency response will be limited to King County Sheriff’s Communications Center
Priorities X, 1 and 2 calls for service and their corresponding SNOPAC Priorities E, 1
and 2 calls for service. Once the initial response is completed, SPD will turn over the
incident to SCSO. This may be in the form of an initial case report, entitled “Assist
Other Agency”, or by CAD message. SCSO will conduct all follow up investigations. To
the degree necessary, SPD will assist SCSO as requested for follow up investigations
and/or on scene support. In the case of a protracted event or unusual occurrence, the
Shoreline Police Department will provide initial support and then turn the operation over
to the SCSO. Such requests will be consistent with Mutual Aid protocols.

Enhanced 911 Service:

Calls from the Chevron Product Services Plant at Point Wells will be routed to the King
County Enhanced 911 system. Priority X, 1 and 2 calls for service will be dispatched to
the Shoreline Police Department. The CAD detail will be forwarded to SCSO via
SnoPac for general broadcast to SCSO. Priority 3 and 4 details will be forwarded to
SnoPac for dispatching.

Duration:

This agreement shall commence upon the date it is executed by both parties and continue
during the tenure of the law enforcement officials executing same, unless either
withdraws from this agreement upon seven (7) days written notice to the other.
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cc: Larry Bauman, Interim City Manager, City of Shoreline

King County Sheriff’s Office Communications Center

King County Enhanced 911
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Albert Stiewing, Plant Manager, Chevron Products Company
KCSO Contracting Unit




